Westmoreland Town Board
Public Hearing Tindall Water District-Billing and Rate Changes
November 11, 2019
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this Public Hearing on the Tindall Water District-Billing and Rate Changes to order at 6:00 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York. Present at tonight’s meeting were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Randy Rundle, Barbara Phillips and Burton Seymour Jr.  Also present, Tax Collector Margaret Leone, Reading Center Clerk Tami Aylesworth and five (5) residents.
Supervisor Eisnor asked if anyone had any comments or concerns regarding the proposed changes in the Tindall Water District.
Pamela Risley, a resident of the Tindall Water District addressed the Board with her concerns that the new rates were too expensive. 
Councilperson Seymour explained that the water lines in this District are just wearing out.  The cost to repair the three (3) leaks that were found last spring has seriously depleted the fund balance.  The only way to recoup these funds is to increase the rates.

Councilperson Hebbard added that by law, the costs associated with the repair or replacement of the water lines can only borne by those who benefit from the service.  With only 142 users in the District, the costs can be financially burdensome.

Councilperson Hebbard continued by explaining the actions the Board has taken to aid in funding the replacement of these old lines.  Unfortunately, none of these attempts came to fruition.
Ms. Risley stated that $85.00 four (4) times a year is just too great an increase for those on fixed incomes or single income families.  It was explained that the water rates will be $75.00 four (4) times a year and are still substantially less than those in other Districts.

There being no other questions or concerns, Supervisor Eisnor closed this Public Hearing at 6:13 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
